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Newsletter – September 2005

	President’s Report




Dear Members

I love Spring. Still cool in the mornings and evenings but gardens everywhere are bursting with colour and joy. As you know I had a bit of a break, which was like a “spring clean” for my mind, caught up with old friends, drank lots of coffee, caught a couple of concerts and had a bit of retail therapy!

September has been another quiet month for us but I hear lots of plans are afoot. Perhaps it just took a little time for us to recover from having those events cancelled. Happily the Finance and Fundraising committee have organised an Art Union – 5 nights at the beautiful Seaview Resort in Mooloolaba and special thanks to Jill Baker for her input. So ladies lets get right behind this one – it’ll take a big effort from everyone to make it work. Jenny Loughnan is doing a roster for the selling dates and venues and I would urge you all to “just do it”!

Sunday we were up at the Family Fun Day at the Big Rig Park selling drinks. Not a huge crowd and we certainly didn’t make any money but we were flying our Zonta flag and just being of “service”. As you know our aim is to get the community to also think “Zonta” when they think Lions, Apex and Rotary for their various functions.

A couple of ways we can show our support in the community involves spring and the garden competition. The bus trip to view the winners is in support of Pinaroo, on 2nd October and Donna & Richard O’Sullivan are opening their beautiful garden on 24/25th Sept in aid of the Chaplaincy. Both are organisations that Zonta supports enthusiastically so let’s go along.

I trust you all have read the motions that are up for voting on at District Conference, as we will be directing our delegates at the dinner meeting. We are lucky to be having Diana Douglas at the meeting and if any explanations are necessary she will be able to help.

I’m sure we all enjoyed listening to Rebekah Northam our 2005 Bursary winner speak at the last meeting. How confidently she spoke and by her newspaper column we know she is an active community member, which shows us how important it is to promote our bursary for young women.
Sadly I was unable to attend the brunch at Jill Frith’s house on the 4th but I understand it was a tremendous morning that stretched into the afternoon. Thanks to Jill and Betty for being such wonderful hostesses. Our October dinner meeting will be at Judy Harland’s so please bring along Honzons to keep Daryl company – the more the merrier.

Thanks everyone for the prospective members that have been put forward. We look forward to their being able to join us and keep our club growing in strength and diversity. 

Lots of dates of importance coming up but I will let you catch them at the end of this newsletter. A couple of big months coming up leading up to Christmas and then we’ll have a little baby again…isn’t it great that we have young baby-producing women in our club? It’s and indication of the broad spectrum we embrace.

Denise

It has been suggested if petrol prices keep rising we might see more people riding the latest vehicle – 

The Cowasaki!!
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Ed: I put this in not only because it amused me but I thought in 10 years if anyone is checking old newsletters they might think us whinging about only $1.30lt is a joke!

	Finance and Fundraising




Chairperson: Jenny Loughnan

Look out Zontians we are looking for helpers, volunteers, garage sale material and a wonderful spirit of friendship and many helping hands.

The Garage Sale is on 26th November at Katie and Andrew’s residence, cnr Maiden & Wehl St. Please look in your cupboards again for any items for this occasion or ask a friend.  We do realise this is our Christmas party but Baby Woodside has had a little say in this matter, the OMC “girls” are excused as they will be busy preparing for the evenings festivities.

We sold soft drinks at the Family Fun Day at the Big Rig on Sunday, thank you to those who were able to assist, thanks too for Eleanor’s umbrella, wonderful, our marquee would have been useful for the day, Denise’s trestle tables were also welcome.

The cinema has been booked for the screening of Pride and Prejudice (when it comes to Roma) so we will keep you informed of updates.

We contacted the organisers of the Fire and Water Festival in Mitchell on 1st and 2nd October to see if we could assist in any way but they have enough people for their needs, we have however been given written permission to sell our Art Union Tickets there, so please think about that, it gives you 2 reasons to go to Mitchell for the weekend or for a day of activities. 

Our Major fundraiser of a 5 nights holiday at Seaview Resort on the Esplanade at Mooloolaba is HAPPENING. A roster of dates will be circulated at the dinner meeting and it would be great if you can find a friend to help you sell tickets for a morning. With everyone putting their name down we need only do it once each, books of tickets will be given to each member to sell privately, we do hope to raise lots of money to be able to donate $$$$$ to worthy recipients in next years budget.
	Status of Women and Service




Chairperson: Eleanor Teare

The Status of Women committee met where the main item discussed was the final arrangements for the Senior’s morning tea. The invitations have gone out, the HACC bus booked, entertainment organized and Rob Nugent has promised the gun club will be open on the morning of the 16/10/05.

All members are invited to bring themselves and a plate please; savoury food tends to be more popular with the oldies.  If any of our gardening members have any flowers in their gardens all contributions will be gratefully accepted for decorating the tables. We need to be at the gun club by 8:00am as the guests from Pinaroo and Westhaven generally arrive earlier than 9:00.

Robin has set about organizing a speaker for International Women’s Day breakfast.
The wording in the Zonta Bursary has been changed and the applications should be at the Middle School and TAFE next week.

Jenny Flynn as Girl Guide commissioner has been approached about the guides joining us for the making up of the crisis packs. She was very enthusiastic about involving the guides.

Thank you to the Status of Women committee
	Programme, PR 

and Communications


Chairperson: Heather Mawn

Andrea and I were the only members at our meeting on Sunday, 18th but we had a discussion about Diana Douglas being our guest speaker at our September meeting – we will take a photo of Diana and put a story with it, to be given to the Western Star for publication.  The last photo of Rebekah Northam and story didn’t happen!!  Goodness knows what the Star did with the story, but the only thing which appeared in the paper was the photo of Rebekah!!  

I have received the 12 aprons from Spotlight and taken them to Signasaurus for the relevant printing to be put on the front – they should be ready very shortly.

	Organisation, Membership & Classification


Chairperson: Trish Street
Judy Harland, Betty & I met for a quiet luncheon at Bogarts this month. Apologies from Judy B & Jill.

I must convey my thanks to Jill & Betty for hosting our Sunday Brunch earlier this month. As per their past history the food was wonderful, we talked a load of nonsense for most of the morning and of course, laughed a lot at almost anything. We had a solid showing of Zontians and it was special to be able to share Jill’s garden with her neighborhood friends. Thank you Jill and Betty, your efforts are appreciated. We had a ton of fun.

Judy B has done an exceptional job upgrading our Zonta Roma Brochure. Once the finishing touches are complete we will have a supply printed. I will bring an example to the meeting on Tuesday to pass around.

 At the meeting I will also give an update on our October Dinner Meeting to be held at Judy Harland’s home.  The format will be Barbeque and bring your own drinks. A food roster will be circulated at the meeting so you can choose what to bring.

 

Where:   ‘Coolibah’ (mud map or directions will be produced & inserted in next newsletter)

 

When:     October 25 – 6.00pm for 6.30pm

 

What:      Barbeque & BYO Drinks – Dinner Meeting with a difference

 

RSVP:     Friday October 21 (this is subject to change) to Andrea so she can let Judy know numbers please.

 

Don’t forget you’re very welcome to bring along your partner/Honzon, just make sure you let Andrea know.

 

See you all Tuesday night.
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· 30th Sept – 2nd October – Mitchell River Fire Festival
- we’re selling Art Union Tickets.


· 7/9th October – District Conference Gold Coast


· 11th October - Committee meetings to be held during his week


· 16th October – Seniors Morning Tea – Gun Club

 Arts Council’s Turbine Winds 6.30pm

· 18th October  - Board Meeting - at the Maranoa Club at 5.30pm.

· 25th October - Dinner Meeting- at Judy Harland’s - 6.00pm (fellowship) for 6.30pm dinner and meeting

· 26th November – Garage Sale am

Christmas Party pm

SEPTEMBER  ROSTER

	duty
	zontian
	date

	Blessing
	Jill Frith
	27th Sept

	Objects
	Heather Hall
	27th Sept

	Raffle
	Trish S & Jenny L
	27th Sept

	Intro Guest Speaker
	Eleanor Teare
	27th Sept

	Thanks Guest Speaker
	Gail Henricks
	27th Sept

	MOW
	Jenny Loughnan
	28th Sept


Reminder – If you are unable to do your rostered task, please arrange a swap.

The shortest way to do many things is to do

only one thing at once

Samuel Smile
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october  meeting

Will be held at the Coolibah, Judy Harland’s residence on Tuesday   25th October 2005

Please contact  Andrea Clancy

Phone 4622 2485 (H) or

0407 162 498

 if you are unable to attend

In the absence of an apology,

an invoice for $14 will be sent to non-attending members to cover the cost of their meal.
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Zonta International


 is a worldwide service organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.





SPRING………


The garden competition has been judged and we can have a lovely afternoon on the tour bus and help Pinaroo at the same time.. tickets from Rustic Crust – tour 2nd Oct, 1.30 pm. from Pinaroo.





Another open garden is Donna & Richard O’Sullivan’s in Currey St. In support of the School Chaplaincy and open this Sat & Sun. This is a beautiful spring garden full of flowering annuals.








Zonta Dates to Remember











26thNovember @ Heather Hall’s
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